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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 9 January 2017 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA
1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 5 December 2016 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. COUNCILLOR VACANCY – ROCKWELL GREEN WARD

Councillor Bill Sparrow has resigned from the Council for personal reasons. Town Clerk to report on the procedure for filling the vacancy.
8. TO CONSIDER THE COUNCIL’S BUDGET AND THE LEVEL OF ITS COUNCIL TAX FOR 2017/18

Report of the Town Clerk (attached)

9. GRANTS

The following application for a grant has been received:

(a) Somerset Community Justice Partnership

Members will recall that consideration was given at the November 2016 meeting to a request from the Somerset Community Justice Partnership for a donation in the 2017-18 financial year towards the cost of the work they do in providing restorative justice approaches to crime and disorder in communities.
The Council last considered such a request from this organisation in October 2013 when a contribution of £1,000 was made from the Council’s Community Safety budget.

The request was deferred pending further information regarding the level of service the Partnership provided in Wellington. Further information has now been received and a copy of a letter from the Partnership is attached to the agenda.

10. PROPOSAL TO CREATE A SINGLE COUNCIL COVERING TAUNTON DEANE AND WEST SOMERSET

Attached to the agenda is a copy of a press release recently issued by TDBC and WSDC regarding the proposal to create a single council covering both areas. The consultation period continues until 28 February 2017 and I assume the town and parish councils will be consulted separately. There will also be an opportunity to attend the promised public road shows. In the meantime Members might like to have some advance notice of the proposals.

11. AVON AND SOMERSET POLICE AND CRIME PLAN  

The Police and Crime Plan for Avon and Somerset which sets out the priorities for the police, community safety and criminal justice services for the next four years has recently been published. The Plan has the following four main priorities:

· Protect the most vulnerable from harm

· Strengthen and improve local policing teams

· Ensure A & S Constabulary has the right people, right equipment and right culture

· Work together effectively with other police forces and key partner agencies to provide better services to local people

The full Plan is available for members to take a look at.
12. TONEDALE PLAY AREA

This Play Area is owned by the Town Council. The play equipment is regularly inspected by our insurance company. The most recent inspection has drawn attention to a number of items with defects that require attention. I have obtained an estimate of the cost of repairs/replacements from the DLO which is attached to the agenda. Sufficient funds remain in the Devolved Services budget to pay for this work.
13. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES

(a) Wellington One

Members will recall that in addition to giving financial support to the employment of the Wellington One Co-ordinator, the Town Council have also contributed £8,000 towards service delivery by the Wellington One Team. The following is an update on the use of the funding that Wellington Town Council has provided:
 

Funding has been earmarked for the following projects:

 

Tuning into Teens Training (to provide emotional support for parents of teenagers in Wellington to help them manage behaviour. The aim is to buy in training for PFSAs to enable them to support more families by delivering courses to a large number of parents). £1500

 

Support for a new Chill N Chat group in Wellington for victims of Domestic Abuse. £1500

 

Setting up of new Employment Hub in Wellington, bringing all agencies who provide employment, education and training support together to provide a One Stop point of contact. £2000

 

Researching a sustainable model for One Teams moving forward to include a Link Power type approach to involving the community. £3000

 

The Council will be kept updated with the specifics of these projects as they progress.

 
(b) Police Independent Advisory Group (IAG)
Debbie has continued her involvement with the West Somerset IAG. This month’s meeting included discussions on the role of the IAG, a presentation on Stop and Search and updates on local issues. 

The IAG was formed to represent the locality and social diversity of the West Somerset area. Debbie was selected to be on the group to represent Wellington, a civic point of view and young people through her work with youth voice. The group provides feedback on the work of our police force in order to help ensure a well rounded balanced service for the area.

The Stop and Search Presentation given by PS Joseph Piscina highlighted that this process was intelligence led, rather than following previous offenders or random stops. Those stopped and searched are offered a receipt and then are able to present this if stopped again in quick succession. This was hoped to reduce victimisation. 

Debbie fed back 2 concerns: 

1) The perceived lack of police officers in Wellington for response issues. Insp. Shane Carey offered to come to a future Council Meeting to discuss this. 

2) When dialling 999 from a mobile in Wellington and asking for police, calls were going through to Devon and Cornwall Constabulary rather than Avon and Somerset due to the location of the mast. Rather than transferring the call, call-handlers had been telling callers to hang up and call back. Insp. Carey took further details from this matter to the relevant department following which a complaint and investigation into how they can improve this service has begun. 
(c) Food Fair

This meeting with the organisers took place on 7 December 2016. It was requested by the Town Council following discussion of the Food Fair at the October Council meeting. Members felt that as plans progressed for next year it would be helpful if the proposals could be shared with the Council.

The organisers, Sarah and Beverly Milner-Simmonds took the opportunity to explain their aims and to give details of their plans in relation to community and business engagement, consultation and how they intended to develop the event in 2017.
A discussion followed which ranged from very specific matters in 2016 to how the event could be improved upon in the future.
(d) War Memorial Working Party
A meeting of the Working Party took place on 13 December 2016. The notes of that meeting are attached.
(e) Youth Voice

With Youth Voice declining towards the end of the school year in the summer and it not having started again in September it was felt a new approach was needed.

Debbie met with Steve Appleby Deputy Head at Court Fields School to discuss how the Town Council and school could work together in order to ensure that young people felt both supported and heard in Wellington. 

The meeting was very encouraging and it is hoped that in the new year links with the school’s peer parliament will be made. Mr Appleby also put Debbie in touch with the school’s Personal Development (P.D.) leader, with the aim to introduce some Wellington community related topics into these tutor time sessions. PD would then benefit both pupils and the Town Council alike by educating students on their community and gaining feedback on current issues on the Town Council’s agenda. 
14.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
15. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £808.32 - December deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £268.28 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £80 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £89.18 – Telephone and broadband

(f) St John’s Primary School - £302 – School Crossing Patrol (Sept – Dec)
(g) D Clark - £180 – Allotment maintenance

(h) Somerset County Council - £2,000 –Contribution to wig wag lights Hoyles Rd

(i) TDBC - £3,758.98 – Grass cutting (June, July, Aug)
(j) Wellington Bouncy Castles - £250 – Bouncy Castle Hire, Lights Switch On

(k) St John Ambulance - £108 – Attendance at Christmas Lights Switch On

(l) TDBC - £250 – Rent, 28 Fore Street

(m) TDBC - £2,400 – Repairs to play equipment at Humphreys Road (HRA funding)

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
 30 December 2016
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